Mrs. J. Delaney, 4820 a Farlin Avenue St. Louis, Mo.

Dear Mrs. Delaney:

Upon returning from Washington I found your letter of March 22nd, advising that you had received letters from Donald dated February 22 and 28 and March 2nd, for which please accept my thanks.

I am delighted that you have heard from your son and the news coming in from the Tunisian front is very encouraging for the Allies at this time and I sincerely hope will continue to be so.

Yesterday I spent several hours in the War Department trying to secure additional information about Amon Jr., but it seems the only avenue of information is the Red Cross and that depends on when the lists are released to them by Germany and Italy through Switzerland. So, all we can do is wait and hope for the best.

When you write to your son, you might let him know that the War Department has officially notified me about Amon's having been reported missing in action - then he will be at liberty to give you any information he may have about the circumstances.

I shall be glad to hear from you any time you hear from your son and will likewise you any further news received about Amon Junior.

With best wishes, I remain

Sincerely,